Mr. Albert M. Haas, 1016 Central Street, Kansas City, Mo.

Dear Ala

Thanks very much for your invitation to attend the presentation of the Army and Navy "E" Award. I assure you it would have given me great pleasure to have been present, but I could not make it. However, I do want to congratulate you and your splendid outfit for turning in such a wonderful record. It is one to be extremely proud of.

And while I am congratulating, let me congratulate you and your co-workers in putting over Charlie Shaeffer for Alumni President. You did a great job and you have got a wonderful president.

With all good wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA: AH